Mount Vernon Continuum of Care for the Homeless

Meeting Minutes

January 8, 2009

Meeting Facilitator: Karl Bertrand

Present: 

K. Bertrand, PD&D
A. McDermott, HOPWA

T. Brown, HOPWA
A. Murray, Westhab

T. Burns, YMCA
A. Muhammad, Renaissance 

J. Cooper, Planning Dept.
D. Scholar, City of Mt. Vernon

R. Iaboni, City of Mt. Vernon PCD
Y. Spiegel, PD&D

C. Jones, City of Mt. Vernon
C. Sylvester, City of Mt. Vernon

T. Mastroeni, Mt. Vernon United Tenants
I. Wolfe, Renaissance

 TOPICS:

I. Welcomes and Introduction

II. Announcements

III. Plan homeless street count

Dana Sanchez organizing police departments all over the county. Count must be performed on same night all over the county (to prevent double counting) from midnight to 5am. 

Mt. Vernon has better outreach than any other city. In the past, Renaissance and MV PD went out together.  Can MV do so this year? Yes, MV will send Todd Brown, Arthur Muhammad, and police officer.

Karl Bertrand will send out an email soon providing the actual date of countywide count.

K. Bertrand: What is the predicted number of individuals who are not in shelter at YMCA?

Answer: 3 or 4.

C. Jones: At least one couple is living in Gramatan Parking Garage.

T. Burns: Our Warming Center is underfunded- we have still not received any money from the county after months of operation. We consequently do not have enough beds for the population which shows up. We are forced to get extras from Open Arms. We have 5-6 regulars plus rotating group of other men.

IV. Identify issues for 10am January 27th CoC/DSS meeting

1)-In one case a client was wrongly terminated, told to reapply, NOT reapplying since want back dated funds

2)-DSS should provide reason for denial of claims (as per their own regulations). Denials without basis provided prevent the social worker from following up usefully

3)-D. Scholar: Can we bring specific cases to these meetings?

K. Bertrand:  Yes, bring specific cases with names, ID# for DSS followup. A. McDermott will collect names of clients to bring to the meeting by 1/15/09 for forwarding to DSS on 1/20.09- one week before the meeting.

4)-DSS is denying claims baselessly- i.e. reasons are provided but they are untrue/ baseless/ confused. This has caused a surge in Fair Hearings and paralegal's success rate is 98% since the denials are indeed baseless. However, clients without access to paralegal's help may be denied aid without just cause.

MVUT sent a letter to DSS about this in December. D. Hanratty is meeting with L. Townes separately about this issue.

K. Bertrand: MVUT should send specifics of this issue to A. McDermott as well.

5)-DSS is stopping the “incidental needs allowance” cash assistance due to time limits imposed by welfare reform even though rent payments are still being made to the client. Is this proper policy?

V. Monitor APRs

T. Burns: YMCA hands in APR for contract C50-4031, due 1/19/09 to CMV.

B60-4008 received from Andrus by CMV yesterday.

B60-4004 Renaissance sent to HUD on 12/29/08.

C60-4027 Renaissance still owes this APR which was due to HUD on 12/10/08! I.Wolfe promises it will be sent for review in next few days.

B60-4007 Westhab is next APR due to CMV on 2/15/09.

VI. Review of Mt. Vernon CoC-funded housing status report

CMV S+C V C60-4030 – the first unit will be leased starting 2/1/2009!

correction: Renaissance S+C C60-4027 has 0 SRO's leased, 4 1 BR's leased.

CMV S+C for vet's – 2 units currently leased, hopefully 2 more will be leased starting 2/1/2009.

(one candidate is discussed below).

Note that while programs fund a total of 50 units, there are 66 leased units in Mt. Vernon. This is because some programs started late and have extra funds for remaining period. In addition, CMV is stretching funding by leasing SRO's -not 1 BR's as funded

VII. Choose new meeting dates for balance of year

Third thursdays of each month is suggested.

That would be: Feb. 19th, March 19th, April 16th, May 21st, June 18th, July 16th, August 20th, Sept 17th, Oct 15th, Nov 19th, Dec 17th.

VIII. Other new business

1)- D. Scholar: we need to find funding for single women in next funding cycle. They can't use SRO's so the low turnover of other housing affects them the most. We now have 3-4 waiting for housing. 2 are in Naomi House.

K. Bertrand: we can use RAP for singles for them if we can figure out services funding. We can also give women priority for 1 BR's. 

2)- Two individuals are not receiving services they need. Karl will bring them to the attention of the Recovery Housing Network next week (T. Brown will forward details to Karl):

a) individual is alcoholic, mentally ill, Vet.

b) individual is obese, diabetic, has open sores, in methadone treatment, mentally ill. 

3)- Diane Stern at DSS has 40 units for RAP for singles -these units free from county/state regs. County was waiting for restrictions on allied HUD funding to be lifted, but now proceding without HUD. Recovery Housing Network will work next week to figure out how to fund the services for RAP residents.

CMV has had little access to these but can now use these funds to pay for 13 vacant units at the YMCA. This will give the YMCA more money per unit than it currently receives, helpingto stabilize its finances (YMCA has 38 rooms. 19 are funded in the CoC and could use at most ½ dozen more. That leaves 13 for the RAP program).

It is important, however, to place only individuals how do not disrupt the CoC clients treatment programs so they can continue to receive match funding. The niche for the RAP clients is those individuals who are “vulnerable” but not out of control.

K. Bertrand: Each housing client should be put in scattered site/ SRO/ warming center on a case-by-case basis according to that individual's level of need and self-sufficiency.

IX. Next meeting date

February 19th.



